I hereby certify that the attached is a true and complete copy of a Resolution adopted by the City
Commission of the City of Sturgis, County of St. Joseph, State of Michigan at a regular meeting
held on December 19, 2018, and that public notice of said meeting was given pursuant to and in
full compliance with Act No. 267, Public Acts of Michigan 1976.

P

/ ‘i ll</-/<-1.// "//{" ./ / /\g\- (\

Kenneth D. Rhodes, City of Sturgis Clerk/Treasurer

Moved by Comm. Good and seconded by Comm. Mullins to adopt the Resolution for
Moratorium on Processing of Provisioning Center License Application as presented effective on
12/20/18 with any new.

Voting yea: Eight Voting nay: Littman MOTION CARRIED

RESOLUTION FOR MORATORIUM ON PROCESSING OF
PROVISIONING CENTER LICENSE APPLICATION

WHEREAS, on September 12, 2018 the City adopted an ordinance for the authorization and
permitting of commercial medical marihuana facilities (Chapter 38 — Article IV, Section 38-92 —
“Ordinance”); and

WHEREAS, on December 12, 2018 the City Commission discussed a potential amendment to
the ordinance to provide a limit on the number of licenses that may be issued for provisioning
centers as defined in the Ordinance; and

WHEREAS, the City has determined that careful study and review of the impact of the
implementation of limits on the number of licenses to be issued for provisioning centers needs to
be completed by City administration and a recommendation for any such amendment made to the
City Commission for consideration; and

WHEREAS, it is deemed to be in the best interest of the City, and potential applicants for
licenses for provisioning centers, to impose a reasonable moratorium on the processing of license
applications;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that effective on December 20, 2018 and continuing
until May 31, 2019 there is hereby declared a moratorium on the processing of any new license
applications for provisioning centers by the City of Sturgis.

FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED that during this moratorium, the requirement for payment of the
$5,000.00 application fee is not required for a provisioning center application to be accepted by
the City as complete, but will be required following the period of this moratorium before said
application is processed.

FURTHER, BE IT RESOLVED that this moratorium does not apply to the processing of license
applications for commercial marihuana facilities other than provisioning centers.



